Lake Tapps Lacrosse Club Board of Directors Meeting
October 19, 2011 – Chris Ward’s Home

Attendees:
In attendance:    Chris Ward, Ed Rosin, Dan Lancaster,  Kathi Lucchesi,  Melissa Mothershed, Beth Lancaster, Jenny Pugh, Louis Lucchesi, John McKenna (arrived late)
Call to order at 7:12 p.m. 
September  Minutes
The minutes were distributed for review.
MOTION #84:  It was moved by Jenny and seconded by Melissa  that the minutes of the September board meeting stand approved.  Motion carried 4-0.
Treasurer’s Report 
Beth distributed the monthly report for review and noted that there is no new activity to report.
Planned Season – Start Date & End Date
It was reported that the high school season is set to start February 27th (1st practice) for boys and girls.  Youth boys have a start date of March 10th being the first potential game.  Youth girls will have first game around the end of March and go to June 2nd.  Louis noted that he needs to get blackout dates in to WHSBLA by November 19th.  This includes spring break, Prom days and any special requests such as Rally Day.
Chris asked the board whether or not LTLC should make a decision to include one tournament in our season schedule.  There was much discussion on this topic and the need to make available the opportunity for ALL of the LTLC players to be able to have the tournament experience.  It was agreed that we need to set expectations for both coaches and parents coming from the board.
MOTION #85:  It was moved by Chris and seconded by Ed that the LTLC will send all of our club teams to the Battle of Bothell tournament as players are available to attend.  Motion carried 5-0.
Update on Introduction Clinics
Jenny gave a report of the clinics and marketing for such.  A large number of flyers went out to students in Enumclaw and approximately 19 new players attended the free clinics there.  Next week is Lake Tapps and 80 flyers were given out today.  There have been a large number of girls attending.
Extra program insurance has been purchased to make sure we are covered for the clinics.
There was some discussion about giving new players a KSA score to help when balancing out the teams.  Even though they have never played, the idea of giving a score based on athleticism was brought up.  There was also discussion about the possible need to use geography more when separating in to teams to fall in line with the growth of the club and the possibility of future high school teams.
Coach Applications and Selection
The request for applications has not yet gone out.  It was determined that an email requesting applications needs to go out to all members as soon as possible.  Ed will review the current application to determine if there are any changes needed.  Beth will send out the surveys to 2011 coaches.
The timeline for coach selections was decided as:  10/20/11 – call for coaches applications goes out; 10/30/11 – deadline to return coaching application.  Ed will submit recommendations to the board for vote.  Registration is targeted to open on 11/5/11 after the board approves coaches.
Ed will plan to hold a coaching kick-off meeting to make sure everyone is ready to go and all information is covered.  This is a good opportunity to share board expectations.
Registration Planning
At the national level, US Lacrosse is changing the age rules for boys youth teams.  BYLW is planning to adopt those changes as well.  The change will need to be noted for registration and changed in the system to make sure players are eligible.
It was decided that we will once again include the ‘player pack’ in the high school registration.  The ‘player pack’ includes 2 pair of game socks and a practice reversible jersey. 
As mentioned earlier, registration is slated to open on November 5th with late registration starting December 1st.
Practice fields and equipment
Beth has started reserving some field space at several different locations to give coaches options of where and when to hold practices.  
Melissa updated the equipment release form to include the necessary information and distributed for review.
Update on KSA
John reported that he has heard from most coaches with the 2 pieces of information he had requested.  He received a lot of feedback.  It was brought up again that a KSA score might be assigned to a new player.  There was feedback about scheduling teams that travel together (Red/Red; White/White) and how that should be a factor when determining team placement.
There was also discussion as to how many players a coach can ‘reserve’ at the 5/6 level.   It was also heard clearly that there needs to be attention paid to positions when determining teams.
MOTION #86:  It was moved by John and seconded by Melissa that the committee to determine team placement shall be comprised of the President, Vice President and Director of Player Development.  Motion carried 5-0.
The following timeline for team placement was agreed upon:  January 11, 2012 – Coach meeting; January 18th – committee meets to place players on teams; January 22nd – rosters announced (first to coaches and then on website).
ARHS proposal update
The committee met and set an initial goal of creating a 5 year plan.  The plan includes the goal of creating a team at each of our area high schools by the 2015 season.  This information needs to be communicated out to the LTLC members so they can look forward and plan accordingly.  It will also help members to understand why some decisions are made and the scope of our club.
Information will be presented at the team meetings.  Melissa will also start sending out info. In the newsletter and post to the website.
BYLW proposed changes
Melissa attended a meeting with other representatives from the southern conference of the BYLW.  The meeting was informational to let programs know of some potential changes coming for the league.  Much discussion followed about the direction of BYLW given Central area teams leaving the league and potentially others as well.  LTLC will make sure and have good representation at the program directors meeting on Wednesday, November 2nd.
Support to Local Businesses
Total Sports of Buckley has asked to be named as the ‘preferred provider’ to the LTLC.  A discussion followed about how we will handle local commercialism and whether or not we can limit ourselves in that way.  It was decided that we do not wish to limit ourselves to any one vendor.  Chris will draft a response with the board’s answer.
Next meeting is Wednesday, November 16th, at 7:00 PM – location TBD.  
Adjourn:  There being no other business; the meeting was adjourned at 9:32 PM
Kathi Lucchesi, LTLC Secretary
